
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

February 7, 2017 meeting – 4 PM 

Steele Community Room 

Present:  Betty Jones, Barbara Walton, Jack Carter 

Minutes of January 3
rd

 meeting approved with an addition.  Barb mentioned if we might use the 

gravestones now stored in the vault for markers needed in other places in the cemeteries. 

Bob Ayers was scheduled to attend the meeting but cancelled due to the snow storm.  He will 

attend the April meeting to discuss proposed bench on Ayers lot in Hope Cemetery. 

The Waterbury Tree Committee has made suggestions for further tree planting in Maple Street 

Cemetery.  They also would like to volunteer to paint the posts and rails of the chain link fence at 

Old Center Cemetery.  It would be painted black to match the chain link.  All present approved 

of their suggestions. 

Barb will contact John to look at the gravestones in the Hope vault.  Jack would also like to take 

a look. 

Jack will research and contact the owner of the lot on Shaw Mansion Road that adjoins Loomis 

Hill Cemetery. 

Barb would like to be sure the Town will continue to maintain Loom Hill Cemetery this summer. 

Cleaning stones at Old Center Cemetery should be a priority for 2017 along with an entrance 

sign. 

Since our March meeting falls on Town Meeting Day it was decided to not have a meeting in 

March unless others wish to schedule one. 

With no other business, the meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jack Carter 


